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There were 11,780 persons in residence in the institutions under the Department of 
Public Welfare on September 30, 1967. These included: 

4,944 pat ients in mental hospitals (4,631 mentally i l l and 313 inebriates) 
5,487 pat ients in ins t i tu t ions for the mentally retarded (5,557 including those on temporary absence) 

762 pat ients in s ta te nursing homes 
284 children in the School for the Deaf 

98 children in Brai l le and Sight-Saving School 
114 crippled children in Gi l le t te Hospital 
43 children in Minnesota Residential Treatment Center, and 
56 tuberculosis pat ients in Glen Lake State Sanatorium (including 8 mental p a t i e n t s ) . 

During the first quarter of fiscal year 1967-68 the number of hospitalized mentally 
ill has shown a net decrease of 185, with 775 fewer mentally in in residence in state 
hospitals September 30, 1967 than a year ago, continuing the downward trend which began 
more than twelve years ago. The inebriate population, with a net increase of 26 since 
June 30, fluctuates considerably from month to month and is now 24 over the number in 
residence a year ago. The mentally ill populations of all hospitals except Rochester 
have shown some decrease in the past three months and all have shown at least small 
decreases during the past year, with the largest decreases at Fergus Falls and St. Peter 
(see Table I ) . 

Fewer mentally ill patients entered the hospitals during July-September, 1967 than 
during the corresponding three months of 1966. The first quarter of 1967 there were 475 
first admissions and 618 readmissions and returns from provisional discharge of mentally 
ill patients compared with 501 first admissions and 650 readmissions and returns during 
July-September, 1966, There have also been slightly fewer releases and deaths in hospital 
so far this year than last (see Table II-A). Although there has been a small decrease in 
voluntary admissions, a slightly larger proportion of all mentally ill admissions have 
been voluntary so far this year (58 percent; than last (56 percent). 

The number of mentally retarded patients in residence has been decreasing for the 
past five years. Since June 30 the number in residence plus those on temporary leave 
has dropped 136 (see Table H I ) , with a net decrease of 263 in residence this past year. 
So far this fiscal year a total of 165 mentally retarded patients have been released, 
45 more than during the first three months of fiscal year 1966-67. As of September 30, 
1967 there were 296 mentally retarded patients on trial placement, 72 more than on June 
30 and 104 more than on September 30, 1966. 


















